
 

 

31 January 2012 

 

The Honorable Joseph I. Lieberman                                           The Honorable Susan M. Collins 

Chairman                                                                                     Ranking Member 

Committee on Homeland Security and                                       Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental 

Affairs                                                                                         Governmental Affairs 

United States Senate                                                                    United States Senate 

340 Dirksen Senate Office Building                                           350 Dirksen Senate Office Building 

Washington, DC  20510                                                              Washington, DC  20510 

 

The Honorable Thomas R. Carper                                               The Honorable John D. Rockefeller, IV 

Chairman                                                                                      Chairman 

Subcommittee on Federal Financial Management,                      Committee on Commerce, Science, and  

Government Information, Federal Services, and                         Transportation 

International Security                                                                   United States Senate 

Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs    254 Russell Senate Office Building 

United States Senate                                                                     Washington, DC  20510 

340 Dirksen Senate Office Building 

Washington, DC  20510 

 

Dear Senators Lieberman, Collins, Carper, and Rockefeller: 

 

The Automation Federation would like to express our appreciation to each one of you for leadership and commitment to 

address the need to protect our critical information infrastructure and industrial automation and control systems (IACS) 

from cyber attacks.  We support your efforts in proposed legislation to address the challenges our nation faces to deter 

cyber attacks against our information structure. 

 

Within the national emphasis on industrial infrastructure security, the cyber or electronic security of IACS is critical 

because of the potentially disastrous impact a compromise would have on human safety, and welfare, economic viability 

and stability, the environment, and the integrity of the overall national infrastructure. 

 

We again emphasize that any proposed cybersecurity legislation should include the security of IACS and the required 

use of recognized standards that will provide for the security framework of IACS.  Present or future federal agencies 

that will be responsible for the implementation of any cybersecurity legislation should work with organizations that 

have the expertise in the automation profession to develop a program that will address the development and updating of 

security standards for IACS.   

 

The Automation Federation looks forward to continuing our work with you and your staff as this important legislation 

advances in the Senate.    

 

Sincerely, 

 
Stephen R. Huffman 

Chairman, Government Relations Committee 


